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15 September 2015
Statement: HMIC Firearms Licensing Inspection

The Police and Crime Commissioner acknowledges and welcomes the HMIC inspection report ‘Targeting the risk’, an inspection of the efficiency and effectiveness of firearms licensing in police forces in England and Wales. 

The Police and Crime Commissioner Richard Rhodes said; “One of my responsibilities as Police and Crime Commissioner is to hold the Chief Constable to account. I will ensure that the necessary steps are undertaken to address the concerns and issues highlighted within the HMIC report.

“The report recognises that there is good practice within Cumbria Constabulary in the management and process of issuing firearm licences.  The report commented positively that all decisions for refusals, revocation and renewal of firearm licenses are authorised by senior police officers. The report also highlights the good practice of ensuring all renewal applicants receive a home visit. This ensures that licence holders are routinely spoken to at the point of license renewal.  
“However, the report highlighted that there are still several important and necessary changes required within firearms licensing, one of which is regarding more accurate record keeping.  I will work with the Chief Constable and hold him to account in ensuring that all suitable action is taken to remedy those areas requiring improvement in order to keep the people of Cumbria safe.”
Cumbria Constabulary said: “

Ends

Editors’ note:
Further information: 
Gill Shearer, Cumbria Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner on 01768 217734 or Gillian.shearer@cumbria.police.uk
CUMBRIA OFFICE OF THE POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER
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